 MIDDLETON STONEY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY 3 JULY 2017 AT 7.00pm 
Present:

Mrs D Pay






Vice Chairman

Mr W Champion

Mr P Brown

Mr S Moore

Mr A F Hickman






Clerk

1. Parishioner
1. APOLOGIES

Mr A J Fulljames
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
None 
3. MINUTES
Minutes of meeting of 6 March 2017 were approved.
4. MATTERS ARISING

“Looking after our Village” 
· The Chairman’s letter was distributed to the village and an enquiry stand at the village barbecue held on 2 July. Some response:

· Chairman is following up 3 contacts re PC. 

· Mrs Brown has a possible contact re PC.

· There is 1 contact for Playground

· There is 1 contact re Village Hall and Mrs Pay will follow up.  
· Members noted a lengthy and critical but unsigned letter received in response to the Chairman’s letter. Members believe that the criticisms within the letter are unfounded. After considering options it was felt that, in view of the anonymous nature of the communication, we should not make a response. 

Grass Cutting
OCC now clarify:

· OCC will undertake one cut annually at an indeterminate time in addition to the cutting at road junctions etc. for safety purposes.

· If, instead of the one cut above, we wish to undertake cutting ourselves then OCC will reimburse us at the rate of 10.25p per sq metre for areas within the 30MPH speed signs. If we wish to do this then we will have to enter into a formal agreement. It is too late to do this for this season but we could put in place for next year.

· Mr Brown has established that his agricultural contractor (Mr Ron Barney) can undertake cutting of verges/footpaths and some hedge trimming around signs and white gates for £34.00 per hour (net of VAT) and estimates each cut will take between 4 and 5 hours maximum. 
· Next steps: 
· Members felt that some areas of the village are now in need of attention (particularly the footpath on Bicester Road). It was agreed that Mr Brown will engage Mr Barney to make an immediate cut as per his quotation. Cost to be met by PC, which can be achieved from unallocated funds.   

· Next season we will enter into a formal arrangement with OCC and take advantage of their reimbursement. On current estimates of the cost and area to be cut we could probably undertake two cuts at no cost to the Parish. Clerk will liaise with OCC to establish the required formal agreement. 
5. FINANCE

Since the last meeting receipts and payments were: 
General Fund

	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	Per Playground re Insurance
CDC re Hall Hire - Election
	£   141.16
£   130.00
	VHMC re Election Hall 

Came & Co – Insurance 


	£  130.00
£  705.82




Village Hall Maintenance Fund
	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	
	
	Mrs D Pay re D Bishop – maintenance (part) 
	£   30.00


Playground Fund

	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	
	
	General Fund re Insurance
Mrs D Pay re D Bishop – maintenance (part)
	£  141.16
£  130.00


6. PLAYGROUND
· Mrs O’Dwyer reports that someone has looked at the playground equipment and she awaits a formal quote for replacement.  However, at this stage, she indicates that complete replacement would probably cost circa £40,000, so, choices will have to be made. An initial plan will be submitted to the PC for consideration and grant aid will need to be explored especially if large scale replacement is to be considered.  
7.VILLAGE HALL

· Members noted the VHMC Accounts for the year ended 31 March 2017. 

Chimney re-pointing.
· Mrs. Pay still awaits a fresh quote from Andy Brown and then will pursue one further quotation.  
Remedial work - Window Frames/Kitchen Fire Door/cracks in surround
· InsideOut completed the work to the windows and frames but is yet to redecorate around the frames. Invoice still awaited. 
· Monitoring device re cracks in the fire door surround does not reveal further widening of cracks.   

Kitchen Floor covering. 
· Needs replacement. One informal quote has been obtained which indicates a cost of some £600.00. Mrs Pay will approach Maskell Flooring for an additional quote. 
External Decoration 
· Last decorated externally in 2013 and should be done again. Mrs Pay awaits a quote from Gary Pettit.   

Village Barbecue
· Took place on 2 July. Very good attendance of just under 100 people. Raffle raised £152 but final overall profit yet to be calculated. Should be available before the next meeting. 
8. CORRESPONDENCE
· Members noted communication from Weston on the Green re its Neighbourhood Plan. The pre-submission consultation ended on 26 May. 

Better Broadband for Oxfordshire
· Cabinet 1 in MS is now upgraded to accept superfast broadband and it is indicated that the majority of MS postcodes are now covered. However Mr Moore believes this is not the case. He will pursue. 

· The latest information has been placed on the village website and customers are invited to consult the ‘availability checker’ at www.betterbroadbandoxfordshire.org.uk and then if they can/wish to proceed they should contact their Internet Service Provider. 
Household Waste
· Members welcomed the OCC Press Release indicating that W & S Recycling will take over the Ardley HWRC from Viridor with effect from 1 October.  

9. PLANNING MATTERS 

Under Urgent Business arrangements we have responded to:

17/00895/F - Heyford Commercial Developments Ltd. No objections. 

17/01090/OUT – Albion Land Two Limited. We have objected. Essentially a re-application for the commercial element contained within 14/01675/OUT to which we objected and which was refused by CDC in June 2016. 

15/01357/F – Pye Homes Ltd. We have objected. This is outside of the current planning boundary for Heyford Park, it is a greenfield site, it is premature pending the production of a full planning application for Heyford Park. 

Albion Land.
· Date for hearing the Appeal is not yet known. See also above re 17/01090/OUT.
Ardley ERF
· Slight increase in annual tonnage requested to fall into line with already agreed Environment Agency certificate (326,300 tonnes). Planning permission grants 300,000 tonnes. Impact on traffic minimal and assuming routeing agreements are adhered to then we have no objection.   

10. MID CHERWELL NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN

· Members noted:
· Minutes of Open Forum Meeting of 17 May.

· Report of NPIERS health check

· Use of some developer funds (£11,000) for traffic calming on Somerton Road.

· Mr Champion reported that he had attended a presentation on traffic calming by Hamilton-Baillie (H-B). Solution appeared to concentrate on reducing speed of traffic rather than volume. Whilst ultimately we may have to do something for ourselves, for the present, Mr Champion will follow this issue through the MCNP Forum and Transport sub-committee and report back.  
11. OXON CC
Public sector re-organisation in Oxfordshire.

· Our letter to Secretary of State for Communities and Local Government supporting a single unitary authority has been acknowledged.   
County Council update

· Update from Councillor Ian Corkin received by email – briefly includes: 

· Fire Safety – 5 tower blocks in Oxford owned and managed by Oxford City Council. Undergoing refurbishment and have/will be fitted with sprinkler systems. OCC Fire & Rescue Service has sought assurance on the cladding fitted and is informed that it is ‘not the same construction as the polymer based cladding fitted to the West London tower blocks’ 
· County Council Elections – Conservative group one short of a majority but has formed an alliance with two independents to become the ruling group again. Priorities for the new administration are ‘Social Care’ and ‘Highways Infrastructure’.

· Victims of Crime – new website to support has been launched by P& C Commissioner – www.victims-first.org.uk.
· Rogue Traders – OCC’s trading standards service (with others) has saved over £250,000 for the victims of rogue traders in the last 12 months. 
· Children’s Services – OCC has approved start up funding of £305,883 for 12 more community schemes to run open access services at children’s centres. 
· ‘Fix My Street’ – New service to launch his month.  

 12. CHERWELL DISTRICT COUNCIL 
· Mr Champion attended the CDC Parish Liaison meeting and his note has been circulated to members in which he briefly reported:

· Main item was the allocation of Cherwell’s portion of the Oxford overspill. It is proposed to distribute 4400 homes in North Oxford, Kidlington, Begbroke (1950,) Yarnton, and Woodstock. It was pointed out that many of these locations will be attractive to London commuters via Oxford Parkway. 
13.TRAFFIC
· Received a response to our meeting with OCC Officers which took place in March and this was noted with a general level of disappointment by members. We shall go back to OCC on a number of points but specifically in relation to weight limits on B430. 
14. PARISHIONERS’ COMMENTS
None 
15. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

None 
16. NEXT MEETING

· Monday 11 September at 7.00pm in the Village Hall. 
· Future meeting dates have also been fixed 
· Monday 6 November 

Meeting closed at 7.46 pm 
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